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Hello Chapter 54 Members and Friends:

The hardy and intrepid work party volunteers became carpenters last month,
helping to build two new buildings for the EAA near the tower on the Oshkosh
airport. The volunteers spent much of the weekend on their hands and knees
pounding nails, reports Gene Frank, and the buildings are similar in appear-
ance to the EAA store. Chapter volunteers included Gene & Fosemary Frank,
Al and Falrane Kupferschmidt, John and Eleanor Fenwick, Lyle Jensen,
Kevin Sislo, Jerry Laundry, Jim Olson, Bill Schenks, and Bob & Foger
Westerberg, Al and his wife flew out in the Citabria and should have an
interesting story to tell about the return flight, as the weather that Sunday
was particularly bad., As usual, the crew was given the run of the mussum,
and toured the Pioneer Airport as well.

Pig Roast

The annual Pig Foast at Bensons Airport will be held the 25th and 26th of
June, The actual pig roast is on Saturday, the 25th. For %15 a person you
may partake of all you can eat and drink, with a hangar dance in the evening.

From Headquarters

- All EAA Chapter officers, members and other interested guests are invited
to attend the EAA Chapter forum featuring EAA Founder and President Paul
Poberezny, EAA Aviation Foundation President Tom Poberezay and Jerry
Walbrun, Assistant to the President, This year's forum is scheduled for
Tuesday, August 2od, 8:30 am - 11:15 am in Tent #3,

- The Chapter Information area will be in the Foundation for the Future of
Aviation Tent which will be located just east of the tower. Volunieersare
still needed for this area during EAA Oshkosh '88. Anyone interested in
helping should contact EAA's Chapter Administrator, Stephanie Brown, at
{414) 426-4876. :
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- Individuals or companies who rent airplanes now must provide insurance
informatlon to pilots who fly them, the Michigan Department of Transportation
said recently. The requirement is a result ofa bill recently signed into

law by Michigan Governor James J. Blanchard.

"Without this information, a renting pilot can be exposed to excessive costs
and liability claims from passengers or others involved if the pilot has an
accident, " said William E, Gehman, MDOT Deputy Director for Aecronautics.

Sounds ke a good idea for other states.

__.With Special Discount to All Farticipants...

The White Bear Lake "Breeze" newspaper lists events for their Manitou
Days Festival June 16-17, including a Sky Divers show "sponsoted by

Mueller Mortuary, "

Next Meeting

Next mecting is Monday, June 13th, 7:30 pm at Lake Elmo Airport.

See you there.
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